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To safeguard employee safety in pharmaceutical manufacturing

India and the world today are going through unprecedented times on account of COVID 19 pandemic. During these trying 
times, supply of medicines is fundamental need of the hour for which smooth functioning of manufacturing operations is 
critical.  Recognizing this, the Government of India also categorized pharmaceutical manufacturing, distribution, ancillary and 
support operations as essential goods and services and exempted it from lockdown.

Employee safety is vital for keeping the manufacturing operations open during this pandemic.  IPA and its members' 
companies have come together to develop the ‘Best Practices’ document to safeguard employee safety in pharmaceutical 
manufacturing. The document echoes general insights on preventative measures and provides a comprehensive set of best 
practices for the safety of employees engaged in manufacturing and covers: 

Effective communication across manufacturing network
Employee segregation and remote working for non- essential work force

On-site personnel and material movement norms
Workplace infrastructure & mechanisms to avoid contamination
Mitigation measures for employees contacting COVID-19
Engaging local authorities and healthcare providers

 

Satish Reddy, President, Indian Pharmaceutical Alliance, acknowledged the role of pharma manufacturing operations and 
appreciating its employees’ efforts in ensuring the supply of medicines, and said, “Employees in the pharmaceutical 
manufacturing sector play a crucial role as they continue to work to produce and ensure uninterrupted supply of medicines to 
patients in these challenging times.”

https://biospectrumindia.com


Sudarshan Jain, Secretary-General, Indian Pharmaceutical Alliance said, “These are unprecedented times. Employee Safety 
has and always been fundamental and our top priority. This document demonstrates our commitment to provide employees 
safe and healthy working environment.”

IPA reaffirms its commitment to ensure sustained access to high quality medicines in the country and across the world. IPA 
acknowledges the relentless efforts by the employees in the pharma manufacturing industry.


